
CPSO Complaint Form Dr. Tam 

SCHEDULE “A” 

 

1. On or about January 22, 2020, as a member of the WHO Health Emergencies Program, Tam 

voted, due to improper political interference, to delay the declaration of announcement of a 

Public Health Emergency of International Concern (PHEIC), notwithstanding being explicitly 

advised on January 15, 2020 by Public Health Agency of Canada officials of the COVID-19 

pandemic occurring in China. 

2. On or about January 29, 2020. Tam advised the complainant that there as no evidence to 

require asymptomatic persons to quarantine. 

3. On or about March 30, 2020, Tam provided medical advice to the complainant that wearing a 

facial mask while asymptomatic was “not beneficial”, had negative health effects, and that it 
provided a false sense of security. 

4. On or about March 30, 2020, Tam endorsed PCR testing as “highly performing”, when she knew 
or ought to have known, that the PCR test was not designed for the detection of the COVID-19 

virus and furthermore resulted in a high number of inaccurate results. 

5. On or about May 21, 2020, Tam advised that parties who wished to challenge the evidence 

regarding vaccines be censored and the right to free speech be denied on social media 

platforms. 

6. On or about December 3, 2020, Tam recommended the Pfizer vaccine and advised that it would 

“protect Canadians” when she knew or ought to have known that significant research and 
testing methods were omitted by Pfizer, thus rendering the vaccination potentially unsafe for 

injection. Tam failed to properly advise the complainant of all risks of injury associated with the 

Pfizer vaccine.  

7. On or about February 10, 2021, Tam recommended as a treatment the widescale shutdown of 

the economy when she knew or ought to have known that there was no scientific evidence in 

support of said recommendation, and furthermore, contradicted WHO policy advising against 

widescale economic shutdowns. 

8. Tam delayed recommending three-layer masks from June 12, 2020 when WHO made the policy 

recommendation, until November 4, 2020. 

 


